
 School Performance Parent Information  
 

Dear Parents,  
 
Our preparations for our concert ‘A World for Everyone - The Journey of a Magic Suitcase’  are coming 
along really well and the excitement is certainly building! Please refer to the information below for details 
that are important to note for the concert evenings.  
 
Ticket Sales 

● We have approximately 250 tickets remaining and these will be advertised for sale shortly via 
Operoo.  We have decided to make an additional two tickets available to our Year 5 and 6 
families as of Friday afternoon, and the remainder of the school community as of Monday. This 
is due to the following factors; 

○ Our current Yr 5 & 6 students missed a school concert in Year 1 & 2 due to COVID 
restrictions. (This is only the second school concert for our Year 5 students.) 

○ Yr 5 & 6 students have the main character roles. 
○ This is the final concert for the Yr 5 & 6 students whilst at St James. 

 
 
Arrival  

● Students are required to arrive at Crossways between 6:15- 6:30pm, entering via the back 
door near the playground and green slide. Please refer to the attached map for the exact 
location. 
 

● After drop-off, families may enter through the main foyer entrance at the front of the building. 
 

● Students do not need to bring jackets or drink bottles with them into the theatre room. We 
kindly ask parents to hold on to these items so they can be returned to the child after the concert 
if needed. We will have water available for students to drink if required.  

 
Departure 

● At the conclusion of the concert production all students will be on the main stage. Dave will firstly 
ask the Prep parents to come to the stage to collect their child and any other siblings. Dave will 
then proceed to ask parents of Year 1 students to collect their child and any siblings from the 
stage. From there, he will continue to ask parents from the other levels to do the same.   

 
● Please note that if you are not attending as an audience member on a particular night, you may 

gather in the foyer from 8:40 pm and the doors will be opened up for you to enter the auditorium, 
and collect your child when the concert is finished. 

 
Costume & Make Up 

● Students will need to arrive at Crossway wearing their costume as outlined by your child’s 
classroom teacher. Some costumes will be handed out by staff when your child arrives at 
Crossway.  
 

● All children are encouraged to wear foundation, mascara and a pink or red toned coloured lipstick 
or gloss for video and lighting purposes. 
 

Video Recording Sales 
● Stagefright Productions will be recording our Monday night’s performance. They are offering 

purchase of our Concert performance $36.50 digital link or USB $42 each. We do not add any 
charges to this price. Orders and payments will be made directly to Stagefright Productions via 
this link -  https://www.stagefrightcp.com.au/product/st-james-school-vermont-2025/ 

 

https://www.stagefrightcp.com.au/product/st-james-school-vermont-2025/


 
Parking Attendants 

● We are seeking volunteers to assist with supervising the car park on both nights, between 6:00 
pm and 7pm, in 20 minute time slots. Fluoro vests and guide lights will be provided to help with 
directing traffic and ensuring smooth parking. Please refer to the Operoo form recently sent to 
families.  

Late Arrivals the morning after Concert Performance 

● School classes will operate as normal on the mornings of Tuesday 12th & Wednesday 13th 
August following the previous night's performance. If children need an extra sleep in, feel free to 
have them arrive late. If so, come to the office with your child/ren and sign them in via normal 
sign in procedures. 

 
Crossway Map - Student Drop off Location 

● Please refer to map in Operoo 

Thank you for your cooperation! If you have any further questions about the concert, please contact your 
child’s classroom teacher and they will be happy to assist.  

 
 


